VILLAGE OF BLOOMINGBURG, INC.
REGULAR MEETING LOCATION: VILLAGE HALL
13 NORTH ROAD BLOOMINGBURG, NY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
August 12, 2021

PRESENT:
MAYOR: Russell Wood, Jr.
VILLAGE TRUSTEE: Samuel Weingarten
VILLAGE TRUSTEE: Chaim Friedman
VILLAGE ATTORNEY: Alex Smith Esq.

Mayor Russell Wood, Jr. called to order the Village of Bloomingburg Board of Trustees Meeting of August 12th,2021 at 6:03 pm. 

The meeting was open with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes read from previous month meeting 
Motion to accept the minutes : Samuel & Chaim

Bill from previous month reviewed 
Motion to accept the bills : Samuel & Chaim

Mayor Wood: 
On the agenda we have the speed signs that we postponed from last month. We had the same company give us 3 separate breakdowns basically we have the cheapest which is the rechargeable which is the one I don’t think we should go with, then we have the two other priced ones which are priced very similar. I will try and reach out to the rep from this company and see what the difference between the 2 high priced quotes are. 

Chaim Friedman: 
Great idea. Hes very easy to work with 

Samuel Weingarten: 
We are getting at least 2 of these in the Village, correct?  One needs to be by the school 

Chaim Friedman: 
Maybe we will be able to use our Covid relief money when we receive it. 

Mayor Wood: 
That’s what I feel we need at this time at least two. Definitely one by the school and coming into the Village the opposite direction 

Mayor Wood: 
Next on the agenda we have the zoning change for 33 Winterton Road. This is located next to Berkowitz’s project on Winterton, it’s a little house. 

Samuel Weingarten: 
What about our new zoning law? 

Chaim Friedman: 
Yes. I feel our new zoning law will give him what he wants. 

Mr. Flohr:
Can we speak about this? 

Mayor Wood: 
Sure. This is your application correct. What are your plans that cause the zoning change? 

Mr. Flohr:
Yes this is my application before the Board. I want to put 4 units within a single family 
Mayor Wood: 
Our new zoning laws will be here next month. The new laws will allow you to stay in your current zoning and make the changes you want. 
Mr. Flohr:
I don’t want to wait, if it doesn’t pass on the new changes then I have to wait another month again. 
Mayor Wood: 
Motion for a Public Hearing at the next meeting 
	Motion: Samuel Weingarten 
	2nd:	Chaim Friedman 

Mayor Wood: 
We received Covid Relief Money. We got around $42,000.00 give or take. We get half this year and half next summer I believe is what Jonathan told Tonja. WE get guideline on what we can spend it on. I want to open an account for this money. If I can get a motion to open an account for the covid relief money at Catskill Hudson bank.
	Motion: Samuel Weingarten 
	2nd:	Chaim Friedman 

Mayor Wood: 
The property next to 110 Main Street – David Braun wants to close his escrow account. He’s sold his property. He’s sent us a letter letting us know he sold his property and would like to close the escrow account and obtain his balance in escrow. Tonja asked that this be in the minutes that we approved the closure of the account and that she can send him his check. 


Chaim Friedman: 
Yes let him close the account just have him come in and pick up the check so he can sign a document acknowledging that his application before the planning board is now closed. 

Samuel Weingarten: 
Yes, please do that. To cover all bases for the Village. 

Chaim Friedman: 
The ZBA/Planning Board is seeking new counsel. They have meet with a few contenders nothing official to report yet 
With the holidays coming up in September we will need to reschedule both meetings. 

Mayor Wood: 
I would like to make a motion to rescheulde Septembers Board of Trustees meeting from September 9, 2021 to September 13, 2021 at 6:00 pm
		Motion: Chaim Friedman 
		2nd:	Samuel Weingarten 

Mayor Wood: 
The 3 of us had a phone conversation with the State DOT about Route 17 exit expansion rather than closure. The next meeting is just for the Public Officials but the following meeting in September is open to the public. Once we have the link and information the Village will post it on our website. 
So far what we have heard at this time is 
	Option 1: 115 becomes a full clover exit
	Option 2: 115 & 114 closes completely
Reps from DOT said they are leaning towards option 1 going to make 115 a full exit but if they close they are fully aware that they will need to update the road ways to accommodate traffic. 

Mr. Fleischman: 
I see according to the Census website we grew at a 43.9%. 

Mr. Fekete: 
Any water update? 

Mayor Wood: 
Yes but no. Ive got a bunch of emails from Tom but haven’t got a chance to open them yet to review them. I want to set up a workshop for water with Tom for the public with any questions that you may have. 

Mayor Wood:
Motion to close the meeting:
Samuel and Chaim
Meeting closed at 6:56 pm 

